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Question: 
CASA 29

Topic: 
International charter from Ayers Rock to Jakarta. 

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 273

Senator O’Brien asked:  
So we do not have a responsibility under ICAO to make sure that happens?  Are you saying that we do not have that responsibility? 

Answer:

The international standards for the provision of aerodrome rescue and fire fighting services are found in Aerodromes, Annex 14 to the Convention on International Civil Aviation, Chapter 9, dated 4 November 1999, as ‘International Standards and Recommended Practices’.  

Paragraph 9.2.1 states that ‘Rescue and fire fighting equipment and services shall be provided at an Aerodrome’, however, the ICAO standards and recommended practices do not state who is responsible for the provision of the equipment and services, nor if it is the responsibility of the regulator to confirm if the services have been arranged.  

It is interpreted that the ICAO Standards and Recommended Practices (SARPs) must be applied to all international scheduled operations, and States are encouraged to apply them to domestic operations.  The need for Aviation Rescue and Fire Fighting Services (ARFFS) may also be a requirement stated in an aircraft operator’s Operations Manual, and for foreign carriers, CASA may not necessarily be aware of this requirement. 

In this particular instance, Ayers Rock is not designated as an international aerodrome because it does not have regular international air traffic.  Therefore, there is no requirement to have ARFFS.  

Australia currently has no regulatory standards for the provision of aviation rescue and fire fighting services.  However, ARFFS is provided at all but one of the Australian designated international aerodromes.  It is also provided at several domestic aerodromes and three civil utilised aerodromes operated by Defence.  The development of Part 139H specifically addresses this issue by requiring ARFFS at aerodromes where international passenger movements take place as well as domestic aerodromes with more than 350,000 annual passenger movements.  The proposed regulation exceeds ICAO standards and provides clear direction for all providers of Aerodrome Rescue and Fire Fighting Services in Australia.
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